15.
EMPLOYEE RECORDS AND DATA PROTECTION

Your records are held in accordance with the Data Protection Act 1998 which came into force on 1st March 2000.

The Council regularly produces a detailed workforce profile analysing ethnic origin, gender and disability by pay bands. The Council also uses this information to monitor Council employment policies and procedures and, in addition, produces ad hoc reports and responses to survey requests from other organisations.

You will not be personally identifiable in these statistics as classification will be by group eg by ethnic origin, gender, whether you have a disability, age, etc.  

In addition, data is taken from a number of Council systems for other specific purposes (see 15 below).

From time to time you will be asked to confirm that the personal information held on you by the Council is correct.  You also have the right of subject access, under this Act, which allows you to find out what information is held about you on computer and some paper records.

If you wish to view or receive a copy of the personal data held on you, you should do so in writing to Personnel Services.  You will be charged up to £10 for photocopying costs.

Staff should advise their Departmental Personnel Manager if they have changed their home address or other contact details.

If you have any concerns regarding your personal information held by the Council please contact your Departmental Personnel Manager.

The Access and Disclosure Policy (contained in the Harrow Scheme) gives further information about the personal data that is held on employees and what it is used for
